1941

MINUTES

REGION H WATER PLANNING GROUP MEETING


10:00 A.M.

SEPTEMBER 5, 2001

SAN JACINTO RIVER AUTHORITY OFFICES

LAKE CONROE DAM

1577 DAM SITE ROAD

CONROE, TEXAS 

MEMBERS PRESENT:    James Adams, Chairman, Roosevelt Alexander, John R. Bartos, Robert Bruner, Mark Evans, Mary Alice Gonzalez, Jack Harris, Carolyn Johnson, Marvin Marcell, James Morrison, James Murray, Ronald J. Neighbors, Gary Oradat, Tom Ray, Ernest Rebuck, Jack Searcy, Gary Stobb, Michael S. Sullivan, Larry Taylor, William Teer, Steve Tyler, C. Harold Wallace and Woody Woodrow. 

DESIGNATED ALTERNATES:   Robert Stevens alternate for Danny Vance, and Jason Fluharty alternate for Kerry Whelan.

MEMBERS ABSENT:  David Jenkins, Danny Vance, and Kerry Whelan.

PRESIDING:   James Adams, Chairman


INTRODUCTIONS

Mr. Adams stated that Tom Ray, representative of the Brazos River Authority, had resigned from the BRA, and the BRA has submitted Tom Clark, Lower Basin Regional Manager, as Mr. Ray’s proposed replacement.  Mr. Adams stated that an item would be placed on the agenda at the next Region H Water Planning Group meeting to consider Mr. Clark as Mr. Ray’s replacement.  He also stated that Robert Stevens is serving as alternate for Danny Vance and Jason Fluharty is serving as alternate for Kerry Whelan today.

APPROVE MINUTES OF MAY 30, 2001 MEETING

Motion by Mr. Oradat to approve the minutes of the May 30, 2001 meeting as presented.  Second by Ms. Gonzalez.  Motion carried.

DISCUSS THE LATEST INFORMATION AND SCOPE FOR THE NEXT ROUND OF PLANNING: INFRASTRUCTURE FUNDING 

Mr. Taylor stated that the proposed budget for the infrastructure funding study is higher than the amount specified by the TWDB for Region H because additional time was included to assist the RHWPG with the elements specific to this area for non-WUG entities.  He stated that the standard scope allows for discussions with RHWPG and suppliers but leaves out the North Harris County Regional Water Authority, the West Harris County Regional Water Authority, and the Mid-Brazoria County Regional Water Planning Group.  He stated this inclusion would give the authorities a vehicle where they could address pertinent issues.

Mr. Rebuck stated that Senate Bill 2 (77th Texas Legislature) expanded the RWPG’s assignment.  He stated that the RWPG’s are now charged with reporting on how water users with needs intend to finance approved water management strategies.

Mr. Rebuck stated that the TWDB’s grant amount for preparing the report on the 94 water user groups within Region H is $37,600.00.  He stated that in order for the RHWPG to receive a grant to prepare the infrastructure financing report, an application must be submitted to the TWDB before September 21, 2001.  Mr. Taylor stated that the consultant team’s estimate of the cost to complete the project was $48,200.00

Mr. Murray noted that the mailing address of the TWDB was incorrect on the Notification of Application to the Texas Water Development Board for a Grant to Prepare an Infrastructure Financing Report.

Motion by Mr. Neighbors to submit an application to the TWDB for a grant of $48,200.00 to prepare an Infrastructure Financing Report with the correction made to the mailing address of the TWDB.  Second by Mr. Murray.  Motion carried unanimously.   

SELECT CONSULTING TEAM FOR 2001 TO 2006 ROUND OF PLANNING

Mr. Adams stated that Brown & Root Services, in a joint venture with Turner Collie & Braden Incorporated, and in association with LBG-Guyton Associates and Ekistics Corporation, was the only engineering consultant team that submitted a Statement of Qualifications (SOQ) to prepare the regional water plan for Region H.

Motion by Mr. Sullivan to accept Brown & Root Services/Turner Collie & Braden et al as consultants for the RHWPG from 2001 to 2006.  Second by Mr. Searcy.  Motion carried unanimously.

PROVIDE PUBLIC NOTICE IN ACCORDANCE WITH RULE 355.97(a)

Ms. Callaway discussed the distributed “Notification of Application to the Texas Water Development Board for a Grant to Prepare an Infrastructure Financing Report.”  She stated that the notice is to be placed in a general circulation newspaper in each county within the region and mailed to each mayor of a municipality with a population of 1,000 or more or which is a county seat and that is located in whole or in part in the regional water planning area, and to each county judge of a county located in whole or in part in the regional water planning area.

A discussion ensued on putting the final Region H Regional Water Plan, including revisions, on cd-rom and distributing it to the libraries within the region.  It was also noted that the SJRA phone number should be deleted from the notice.

Motion by Mr. Searcy to approve the Notification of Application to the Texas Water Development Board for a Grant to Prepare an Infrastructure Financing Report as amended.  Second by Mr. Murray.  Motion carried unanimously. 

DRAW LOTS TO DETERMINE TERMS OF MEMBERSHIP PER BY-LAWS

Mr. Jace Houston explained the requirements in the Region H by-laws related to terms of office and the procedures for establishing staggered terms.  Mr. Houston then distributed a box from which the members drew their ballot.  The box contained 24 slips of paper with 12 marked “Two (2) Year Term” and 12 marked “Five (5) Year Term.”  David Jenkins, being the only member not present and not represented by an alternate, was assigned the final slip of paper after the other 23 had been drawn.  Results of the drawing for two and five year terms were as follows:

TWO (2) YEAR TERM


FIVE (5) YEAR TERM
Jim Adams




Roosevelt Alexander

John Bartos




Robert Bruner

Mark Evans




Mary Alice Gonzalez

Jack Harris




David Jenkins

Carolyn Johnson



Marvin Marcell

James Morrison



James E. Murray

Tom Ray 




Ron Neighbors

Jack Searcy




Gary N. Oradat

Michael Sullivan



Gary Stobb

Larry Taylor




William Teer

Steve Tyler




Danny F. Vance

Kerry Whelan




C. Harold Wallace

AGENCY COMMUNICATIONS
Mr. Adams discussed the stakeholders meetings in Austin, which he, Carolyn Johnson, Carole Baker, Jace Houston, and Jeff Taylor attended.  A discussion ensued regarding conservation planning across the state and how the topic was addressed at the stakeholder meetings.  
Mr. Rebuck stated that the state water plan for all the regions would consist of three (3) volumes. He said the first volume will be the policy recommendations of the TWDB based on the recommendations of the regional planning groups and the stakeholders group; the second volume will consist of every water user group, water demand and the supply available which will be in tables, and the third volume will be an electronic compilation of the 16 regional water plans on cd-rom.

Ms. Callaway stated that the TWDB would hold public hearings on the State Water Plan on Tuesday, October 23, 2001 at 1:30 p.m. at Conroe City Hall and 7:00 p.m. at Houston Galveston Area Council of Governments.

Mr. Woodrow, representing the Texas Parks and Wildlife Department, stated that Andrew Sansom, the Executive Director for the Department, has resigned effective at the end of the year.  He also stated that the TPWD was reviewing some budgetary constraints that they are facing related to regional planning, but they remain committed to the regional planning process. 

GENERAL DISCUSSION

None.

PUBLIC COMMENTS

Ms. Callaway stated that there would be a “Water for People and the Environment” conference in Houston on September 29, 2001 from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  She stated that it would be a well- balanced program, including presentations by Carole Baker, Jeff Taylor, and Jim Adams.

Mr. Oradat, representing the City of Houston, stated that City Council approved the Northeast Water Treatment Plant and that it will be a 40 MGD plant with ten (10) miles of distribution lines which should be completed in 2003.  He also stated that the NEWTP could be expanded to 80 MGD, and the surface water would be obtained from Lake Houston.

NEXT MEETING

To be called by the Chair.

MEETING ADJOURNED 
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